
 

NOTICE OF STUDY COMPLETION 
Mineral Road EA Study, Maitland Drive EA Study and  

Farnham Road Master Plan 
 

 
The City of Belleville has completed the overall planning of three roadways in the City following the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment process for Mineral Road, Maitland Drive and Farnham Road. The roadways under study and 
the applicable Municipal Class EA schedules include: 

 Mineral Road - Schedule C Municipal Class Environmental Assessment has been completed.  

 Maitland Drive - Schedule C Municipal Class Environmental Assessment has been completed.  

 Farnham Road – A Master Plan has been prepared following Phases 1 and 2 of the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment.  

 
An Environmental Study Report and preliminary design for the Mineral 
Road and Maitland Drive projects is complete. This will be followed by 
the detailed design and construction of the road improvements and 
municipal servicing for Mineral Road and Maitland Drive.  
 
The Farnham Road portion of the study is a Master Planning level of 
study only. A separate Environmental Assessment and Environmental 
Study Report will be required in the future in advance of the 
construction of Farnham Road improvements.  
 
The Environmental Study Report / Master Plan is available for public 
review from December 15, 2015 to January 15, 2016 at:  

 
City of Belleville 
Belleville City Hall 
169 Front Street 
Belleville, ON  
K8N 2Y8 

 

Belleville Public Library 
254 Pinnacle Street 
Belleville, ON  
K8N 3B1 

 

Build Belleville Project 
Centre 
116 Pinnacle Street 
Belleville, ON, 
K8N 3A4 

Please forward any comments regarding the Farnham Road Master Plan 
to the City Project Manager (contact information below) by January 15, 2016.  
 
If concerns regarding the Mineral Road EA Study or the Maitland Drive EA Study cannot be resolved in discussion with 
the City, a person or party may request that the Minister of the Environment make an order for the project to comply 
with Part II of the Environmental Assessment Act (referred to as a Part II Order), which addresses Individual 
Environmental Assessments. Requests must be received by the Minister by January 15, 2016, with a copy sent to the City 
Project Manager. If there are no requests by this date, the City of Belleville may proceed with detail design construction 
of the Mineral Road and Maitland Drive projects. 

 
Minister 
Ministry of the Environment and 
Climate Change 
Floor 11 
77 Wellesley St  W 
Toronto ON M7A 2T5 
 
 

Director, Environmental 
Approvals Branch 
Ministry of the Environment and 
Climate Change 
135 St. Clair Ave West, 1st Floor 
Toronto ON  M4V 1P5 
 

Deanna O'Leary, P. Eng. 
Senior Project Manager 
City of Belleville 
169 Front Street 
Belleville, ON  K8N 2Y8 
Tel: 613-967-3200 x3527 
doleary@city.belleville.on.ca 

 

mailto:doleary@city.belleville.on.ca

